PAGE  
2


FIREARMS FACTS UPDATE
THE ACCESS TO INFORMATION ACT DANCE

ONE STEP FORWARD, TWO STEPS BACK

HIDING THE TRUTH ABOUT FIREARMS TRACES
OCTOBER 26, 2004 – BREITKREUZ’S ATI REQUEST TO CANADA FIREARMS CENTRE

On July 23, 2004, the RCMP issued a news release announcing: “On June 29, 2004, the DNA Data Bank recorded its 2,000th successful DNA match linking crime scenes to convicted offenders.”  Please provide copies of reports and correspondence showing how many successful firearms traces the Canada Firearms Centre has made and how many of these traces linked crime scenes to the accused?
NOVEMBER 1, 2004 – CFC TRANSFERRED REQUEST TO RCMP (File: A-2004-0037/jr) 

The Royal Canadian Mounted Police has the greater interest in the records sought.
NOVEMBER 25, 2004 – RCMP REQUEST INDEFINITE EXTENSION (File: GA-3952-3-11867/04)
MAY 5, 2005 – RCMP LETTER SAYING CFC HAS THE RECORDS

The information you are seeking in the above noted request is not under the control of the RCMP.  Please forward these and further requests to the attention of: Canadian firearms Centre.

DECEMBER 13, 2004 – BREITKREUZ’S ATI REQUEST TO CANADA FIREARMS CENTRE

The Hon. Roy Cullen, Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister of Public Safety and Emergency Preparedness sent an e-mail to all Members of Parliament on December 6, 2004 stating: “Moreover, about 6,000 firearms have been traced in gun-crime and firearm-trafficking cases within Canada and internationally.”

Please provide copies of documents, reports and correspondence that show: 

(1) How many of the 6,000 firearms traced were actually found in the old Restricted Weapon Registration System; (2) How many of the 6000 firearms traced were found in the new Canadian Firearms Registry; (3) How many of the 6000 traces led police investigators to the registered owner of the firearm; (4) How many of the registered owners identified were charged with the original crime in which their registered firearm was involved; and (5) How many of the registered owners identified were charged with providing their registered firearm to the criminal or criminals involved in the original crime being investigated.

DECEMBER 20, 2004 – CFC TRANSFERRED REQUEST TO RCMP (File: A-2004-0050/vk) 

The Royal Canadian Mounted Police has the greater interest in the records sought.
MARCH 16, 2005 – RCMP REQUEST INDEFINITE EXTENSION (File: GA-3951-3-12440/04)

MAY 5, 2005 – RCMP LETTER SAYING CFC HAS THE RECORDS

The information you are seeking in the above noted request is not under the control of the RCMP.  Please forward these and further requests to the attention of: Canadian firearms Centre.

